
River Oaks Golf – Senior League Closing Event  

 September 25, 2024 
 

 

 

Senior League:   Our Senior League now includes 39 senior men and 13 ladies, for a total of 52 members.                      

We’re pleased to welcome our newest members: 

New Senior Men Members:  Rick Faber 

New Ladies Members:  Kitty Myrer and Jacqueline Harrington 

 

 

Memorials: On behalf of our Senior League, we made Memorial donations in memory of past member Milton 

Laybolt. Also, we lost Al Blades and John Matthews this year. 

 

 

September 25, 2024 Financial Report:  Frank LeBlanc 

 

INCOME EXPENSES 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Memberships-Men   1,170.00 
Memberships-Ladies      390.00 
Donations received      386.40 -   386.40 (website) 
Interest earned         39.47 
Website renewal     -     51.63 
RANGS     1,989.00 -1,895.00 
50-50 Tickets    2,072.10 -1,086.00 
Monthly Scrambles   1,993.00 -2,398.84 
Match Play      -   230.00 
Closing Dinner      -1,370.00 
Senior League Championship    -    510.00 
Trophies      -   370.00 
Gift       -     50.85 
Hole-in-One      -   200.00 
Memorials      -     50.00 

Totals     8,139.98 -8,598.72 =  -458.75 
Carried forward       = 1,292.61 

Balance (in Bank)       =   833.86 

 

 

RANGs:   Bill Georgina                     

We had 36 rang participants this year, the same number as last year.  We had 31 rang days this year up from 28 days a 

year ago.  719 Rang games were played this year (about 12,750 holes accounting for people part days), up from 610 

games a year ago.  224 rangs were won, an increase from 180 rangs a year ago.  

 
 



RANG games cost $ 2.00 per game, and although we need your money up front to ensure you are in the RANG game 

before play, you only get charged the $ 2.00 for each game you actually play. If you can’t make it for some reason, then 

your money simply rolls over for a future game.  

Since most golfers do miss some games the amount of money owing at any time can get confusing. The number of Rang 

games each person has played is the major determinant of cost. 

 

The final Rang payouts are adjusted to include refunds for any overpayments, as well as recovering any amounts 

still due.  

 

 JEFF KAY was crowned as the 2024 RANG KING, with 22 Rangs. 

This is the fourth year Jeff has won the Rang King award. 

 

50/50:                  
The 50/50 draw was run monthly this year with two winners each month winning larger payouts ranging from 90.00 to 

115.00. In the 5 months, we raised 2,172.00 and paid out $ 1,086.00 to the 10 winners 

MAY    –Glenn Marriott and Hugh Macdonald=93.00 each 

JUNE   -Lauraina Nicol and Pat Ward=100.00 each 

JULY   -Larry Ward and Frank LeBlanc=115.00 each 

AUGUST  -Pam Kwakernaak and Ross Tofflemire=90.00 each 

SEPTEMBER  –Pat Ward & Fred Rout=145.00 each 

 

2024  Senior League Tournaments: 
1.Monthly Scrambles:  - This year we restarted our monthly Scrambles in the last week of each month. 

June 24 –(delayed by rain to July 2) Winning Team-Ryan, Martell,Tordon,E.Mullins 

July 29 – Winning Team-Marriott,Tofflemire,d’Entremont,P.Ward followed by a Fish & Chip meal 

Aug 26 – Winning Team-Ryan,Beaver,Tofflemire,P.Ward followed by a Fish & Chip meal 

 
 

2.Home & Home:      - No competitions were held in 2024 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



3.Match Play: - Trophies and Prizes were also presented for the season long Match Play and Team Scramble 

tournaments. 
 

Paul Beaver is our Match Play Champion for 2024.  

 
 

Paul Beaver won the A Division over Glenn Marriott,  

and Wayne Martell won the B Division over Ross Tofflemire. 

 

 

4.Team Competition (2-Man Scramble): .   
  

Fred Rout and Dave Mott are 2024 Champions 

 
 

Jeff Kay and Dave Ryan were the runner-up team 
 

 

5. Senior League Closing & Banquet – Wednesday, September 25, 2024.  
Former members Gordie & Muriel Eisan, along with Blaine Nightingale were our Special Guests this year. 

John Engberson was not able to attend. 

 

The Closing event included our annual Senior League Championship Tournament.  

51 members golfed and 24 prizes were presented for tournament winners in all Divisions and age groups as well as 

Closest to the Pin.  

 

All enjoyed a delicious roast beef dinner. Many thanks to the RO kitchen staff. 



Men’s League Champion – Jeff Kay  74 

 
 

Men’s League Low Net – Bill Georgina    69 net 

 
 

Men’s Senior (>50) – Mark Parsons 88 

 
 

 

 

 



Men’s Senior Low Net – Paul Beaver 76 net 

 
 

Men’s Super-Senior (>65) – Rick Faber 82 

 
 

Men’s Super-Senior Low Net – Lawrence Williams 73 net 

 

 
 



Men’s Masters Champion (>75) – Dave Achorn 93 

 
 

Men’s Masters Low Net – Wendall Kerr     75 net 

 
 

Ladies League Champion – Elta Mullins  105 

 
 



Ladies League Low Net – Jacqueline Harrington 78 net 

  
 

Ladies Senior (>50) – Kitty Myrer 119 

 
 

Ladies Senior Low Net – Carol Faber     88 net 

 



 

Ladies Super-Senior (>65) – Sandy Gallant 115 

 
 

Ladies Super-Senior Low Net – Cheryl Ryan     80 net 

 
 

In addition, 6 prizes were presented for the Men’s handicap divisions: 

A Division Men’s Low Gross  – Rollie Lee  88 

A Division Men’s Low Net  – Wayne Stoddard  74 

B Division Men’s Low Gross  – John Pitcher  92 

B Division Men’s Low Net   – Fred Rout   77 

C Division Men’s Low Gross  – David Mott  96 

C Division Men’s Low Net  – Roger Gallant  77 

 

 

Closest to the Pin #7 Ladies Jacqueline Harrington 

Closest to the Pin Men – no man landed on either green 11 or 13 

 

 

Also six prizes had been donated by John Pitcher.  So all participants’ names were placed in a hat and winner’s names 

were drawn at random.  

 

Pat Ward & Fred Rout won the September 50-50 draw worth $ 145.00 each 
 



 

CLUB TOURNAMENTS:  
RO 4 person Scramble:  

RO Club Championships: Aug 17, 18 

 Senior Men Club Champion – Bob LeBlanc 

 Super-Senior Men Club Champion – Mike Muise 

 Senior Ladies Club Champion – Lorna Laybolt 

 Super-Senior Ladies Club Champion – Janet Corkum 
 

Memorial Tournament: held on the 2
nd

 Sunday in September -September 8, 2024 

This year’s event was a Scramble format and prize winner’s names were drawn out of a hat.110 golfers participated. 
 

 

HOLE-in-ONE 
 

John Robinson – Hole # 13 
 

 

August 12, 2024 
 

Playing partners: 

Paul Beaver 

Dave Achorn 

Jerry Kwakernaack 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Dave Ryan 

 
On behalf of all members, Bill Georgina presented Dave with some 

wine in appreciation for all his hard work for us over the season. 

 

Thank you, Dave. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 EXECUTIVE      
 

     
                
                                 President                      Dave Ryan 

                                 Vice-President             Bill Georgina 

                                 Treasurer                     Frank LeBlanc 

                                 Recorder                      Frank LeBlanc        

                                 50 / 50                           Bill Georgina 

                           Member-at-Large Glenn Marriott   
                           Member-at-Large Wayne Stoddard   

 

 

ELECTIONS: for 2025 will be held next spring. 

 



 

 

 


